[image: image1.png]\P/}Z/ Whi’ceparish Parish Council





PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 3rd November 2016 in the Memorial Centre, Whiteparish.
Freight Management Priority Schemes

The A27 was not selected by Wiltshire Council to be progressed further under Wiltshire Councils Freight Assessment and Priority Mechanism (FAPM).

 

The Street

Wiltshire Council has confirmed that it is the council’s policy not to introduce 20mph speed limits on ‘A’ class roads. In accordance with this policy it is not possible to introduce a 20mph speed limit on the A27 in Whiteparish. However, it has been indicated that a 20mph speed limit may, in exceptional circumstances only, be considered for an ‘A’ class road. Those circumstances are considered to be a busy ‘A’ class road in an urban town centre environment with high numbers of vulnerable road users (such as pedestrians and cyclists). Wiltshire Council advise that it is considered that such circumstances do not exist in respect of the A27 in Whiteparish and as such a 20mph speed limit will not be introduced. 

Brickworth Quarry Planning Application Proposed extension of Brickworth Quarry (Minerals Local Plan Site Allocation Areas A and B) for the extraction of sand, infill with imported inert materials and quarry waste and restoration to commercial forestry and agriculture at original ground levels; retention of plant site and storage areas. 

The Parish Council recommended this application be refused.

Rights of Way

It is hoped that three identified rights of way will be cleared in the next month with the help of Riverbourne Community Farm and volunteers.

Metro Count

A metro count has been undertaken within the 20mph limit of Common Road.  The metro count has indicated that Common Road is eligible as a Community Speed Watch area but more volunteers are needed in order to effectively cover all the locations.  For more information on becoming a volunteer please contact the Parish Clerk or Councillor Mike Hayday (mike.hayday@btinternet.com). 
Parish Steward

The new Parish Steward scheme is underway within the village. Whiteparish have been allocated a Parish Steward for one day, approximately once a month.  Please let the Parish Clerk know if you have any areas of concern including blocked drains/gullies.

Reporting Highway Issues

To report a highway problem to Wiltshire Council please call 0300 456 0105 or contact the Parish Clerk at maria.pennington456@btinternet.com. If going direct to Wiltshire Council please request the issue number should the progress need to be tracked. 

Issues may include concerns with: pavements/highways, fly-tipping, flooding, overgrown hedges, dog mess, dead animal in road/verge and public rights of way.  A full list can be found on the Wiltshire Council website.
Next Meeting

The next meeting is on Thursday, 8th December 2016 at 7.30pm.  Villagers are invited to attend the meetings.  Please inform the Parish Clerk if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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